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 The water line replacement project remains on schedule The goal is to have the water 
main project completed before winter and cold weather. This crucial infrastructure upgrade aims 
to replace outdated pipes with modern, durable materials to ensure reliable and safe water  
delivery to all residents. The work will be carried out in phases over the next few months, with 
minimal disruption to daily life. 
 The project is expected to significantly improve water pressure, reduce maintenance 
costs, and prevent future breaks. We appreciate the community’s patience and cooperation  
during this essential upgrade. Residents can follow the project timeline on the city website for 
regular updates. 
 Mark your calendars! Our annual Main Street event, Music on the Main will be held on 
Saturday, October 5. We have changed the start time to noon and will go until 6:00 PM. This 
street event promises fun for the whole family, featuring pit ham, beef, and turkey by the Fire 
Company, fried chicken and fish, french fries by Strawbridge United Methodist Church, and hot 
dogs and soups from St. Paul United Methodist Church.  
 Music will be provided by Trinidad and Tobago Baltimore Steel Orchestra (12:00 – 1:30), 
Sons of Parrots (2:00 – 4:00) and Half Serious (4:00 – 6:00. There will be a moon bounce, barrel 
train, and face painting for the kids. 
 This is a great opportunity for community members to come together and celebrate our 
town’s vibrant culture. The event will take place in the 200 block of Main Street., which will be 
closed to vehicular traffic during the event hours. We encourage everyone to join in, support  
local businesses, and enjoy a fun-filled day. 
 I was honored to be invited by the Maryland Municipal League to speak at its Housing 
Symposium in August on Community Revitalization. My presentation was on the Town’s grant 
application, Rescue to Residence. If approved, the Historic Fire Hall will be renovated into two, 
two-bedroom apartments.  Hopefully, young, single volunteers of the fire company will live there 
and be able to respond to emergency calls. While at the symposium, I had the opportunity to talk 
about the project to Jake Day, Secretary, Department of Housing & Community Development 
Maryland. He was very supportive of the project and had positive comments about the  
application. Awards will be announced at the end of October or early November. 
 This grant is a key part of our strategy to enhance the quality of life for all residents,  
particularly in the affordable housing areas. We are optimistic about our chances and will keep 
the community informed about the outcome of our application. 
 My 9

th
 Annual Mayor on the Square Food Drive will be held on Friday, November 22 

from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Unfortunately, there are families in our community that deal with food 
insecurities. I’ll be at Fountain Park collecting canned and non-perishable foods, personal  
hygiene products, monetary donations, and new or slightly used coats. Please challenge your 
friends, family, schools, and organizations to help make this another successful event. All  
donations go to the New Windsor Food Bank which is located at St Paul United Methodist 
Church. 

Without community service, we would not have a strong quality of life. It's important to the person who 

serves as well as the recipient. It's the way in which we ourselves grow and develop. 
Dorothy Height 

 

MAYOR ROOP’S MESSAGE 



 

 

TOWN CALENDAR 
OCTOBER 
   
2 Town Council Meeting 7pm 
10 Yard Waste Pickup 
11 Yard Waste Pickup 
5 Music on the Main, 12-6pm 
12 Bulk Trash Day, 8am-12pm 
14 Columbus Day, Town Hall Closed 
21  Work Session 7pm 
24 Yard Waste Pickup 
25 Yard Waste Pickup 
19  Frank G. Shaeffer Memorial 5K,Wakefield

 Valley Park 
28 Planning Commission, 6pm 
31  Trick or Treating, 6-8pm 
 
NOVEMBER 
 
3 Turn clocks back, daylight savings time ends 
4  Leaf pick up begins and yard waste ends*** 
6 Town Council Meeting 7pm 
11 Veterans Day—Town Hall Closed 
18  Work Session 7pm 
22 Mayor on the Square Food Drive, 9am-4pm 
25 Planning Commission, 6pm 
28 Thanksgiving, Town Hall Closed 
29 Thanksgiving, Town Hall Closed 
 

 
Water Bills 

Water bills will be mailed the  
week of October 7! 

Receive your newsletter and/or  
water bill faster!  

 
If you prefer your newsletter and/or  

water bill electronically, please email in-
fo@newwindsormd.org.   

Please include name, address, phone number and 
email address.  

 
For an easy way to send your contact information 

scan this QR code! 
 
  

DECEMBER 
 
1  Christmas Tree Lighting 6pm  
 Fountain Park 
4 Town Council Meeting 7pm 
16 Work Session 7pm 
23 Planning Commission, 6pm 
24 Christmas Eve, Town Hall closed  at 12pm 
25  Christmas, Town Hall Closed 
26  Christmas, Town Hall Closed 
27  Trash Pick Up—Due to Holiday 
  
JANUARY 
 
1  New Years Day—Town Hall Closed 
2 Trash Pick Up—Due to Holiday 
2 Christmas Tree Pick Up 
9  Christmas Tree Pick Up 
16  Christmas Tree Pick Up 
 
 
 
 

Dates and times are subject to change. Check 
our website for any future changes, 

www.newwindsormd.gov. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NOTICE FROM  
HUMANE SOCIETY OF CARROLL COUNTY! 

 
Effective January 1, 2025, Town of  New Windsor will no 
longer sell Carroll County dog licenses.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Kayla Bair at the 
Humane Society of Carroll County. Her number is 410-848-
4810, x 817 or x 810. 
 

Thank you. 
 



 

 

TRASH/RECYCLING PICK-UP IS 
WEDNESDAY EACH WEEK  

UNLESS SPECIFIED IN THE TOWN 
CALENDAR. 

 
CHECK NEWSLETTER and  

WEBSITE  CALENDARS  FOR  
SCHEDULE CHANGES DUE TO  

HOLIDAYS. 
 

Your trash/recycling must be taken out 
the night before to ensure pick up.  
 
Each stop may have up to 3 trash  
containers of household refuse per week 
with each container limited to 25 pounds. 
 
Each stop may also have up to 3 recycle 
toters per week with each toter limited to 
25 pounds.  
 
If you are in need of a recycle  
toter, please call Town Hall at  
410-635-6575. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

YARD WASTE/LEAF PICK UP 
Collection Reminders: 

 
Have  yard waste out on Wednesday 
evening prior to pick up days. This 
will ensure pick up won’t be missed 
Thursday or Friday.  
 
***NO PICK-UP in Springdale Village 
or The Reserve at New Windsor*** 
 
***Pick up begins at Snader’s  
Summit*** 
 
Yard waste ONLY accepted in brown 
paper yard waste bags or cans. 
 
Tree limbs can NOT exceed more than 4 
ft. long and 4 inch in diameter and must 
be tied into bundles. 
  
Anything too big for pick up may be taken 
to the Geer Lane dumpster. 
  
Please NO DOG WASTE or trash mixed 
into yard waste!! 
 

*** There will be no street  
vacuuming”. Please do not rake 
leaves to the curb. 
 

Dates on the calendars are firm,  
unless an emergency or inclement 

weather occurs.  
 

RAIN DATES WILL BE THE  
FOLLOWING MONDAY! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rain or Shine! 
 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER  12TH 
8:00am—12:00pm 

 
Bulk trash is for large items that cannot go with regular trash, with the exceptions of paint 

cans, concrete, tires and building materials. 
 

Accepting bulk metal, such as appliances, lawn mowers, etc. 
 

If residents wish to recycle computers and  
electronics, they need to be taken to the recycling center at the County Landfill.  If not, they 

will be thrown in with the regular bulk trash.  
 

Bulk trash must be brought to the Public Works facility located on Geer Lane.  Identification 
will be required to show proof  you reside within town limits. 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
Pastor: Rev. Shari M. McCourt -sharimccourt@aol.com 

 
Christmas Services: 
 December 15  Blue Christmas Service  3:30 pm at St. Paul 
 December 24  Christmas Eve   5:00 pm at St. Paul  
 December 24  Christmas Eve   7:00 pm at Johnsville UMC 
 December 29  Lessons & Carols   9:00 am at Johnsville 
 December 29  Lessons & Carols        10:30 am at St. Paul 
 

 

 

St. Paul United Methodist Church 
200 Main Street 
New Windsor, Maryland 21776 
www.stpaulnewwindsor.com 
410-635-2442 
Sunday Service 10:30am 

Johnsville United Methodist Church 
11106 Green Valley Road 
Union Bridge, Maryland 2791 
Www.johnsvilleumc.org 
410-775-7217 
Sunday Service 9:00am 

The Shepherd’s Staff  
 
The Shepherd’s Staff has a Blessings Closet located at: 
St. Paul United Methodist Church 
200 Main Street, New Windsor 
 
We offer free assistance to all with Non-food Essentials and  
Personal Care items. The Blessings Closet is open the  2nd Wednesday  
of each month from 5:15 – 6:30pm. 

New Windsor Food Bank   
Making a Difference! New Windsor Food Bank opens their food pantry doors every 
Wednesday night from 5:30pm– 6:15pm.  All you need to bring along with you is a form of 
picture ID.  Come in on the side doors on High Street. We will provide a variety of fresh, 
frozen, and canned food items for you and your family. 

Located:  St. Paul United Methodist Church, 200 Main Street, New Windsor, MD  
Hours:  Wednesdays 5:15 - 6:30 pm  
Must Live in New Windsor or Union Bridge Zip Codes 21776 or 21791 

mailto:-sharimccourt@aol.com


St. Paul/Johnsville Continued... 

Pepperoni Rolls for sale! 
Orders due by Sept. 27th. Please contact the church for ordering  

information at  
stpaulnewwindsor@gmail.com or 410-635-2442 

 
Proceeds support St. Paul UMC Mission trip to Jamaican Christian School 

for the Deaf 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Eclectic Motor Company 
103 Church Street 
New Windsor, MD 
Ph: (443)-671-6536 

 
We accept clean waste oil! 

 
 

St. Luke’s (Winter’s) Lutheran Church 
701 Green Valley Road 

New Windsor, MD 21776  
410-635-6177  

www.stlukesnewwindsor.org  
   
Sunday worship is held at 8:30am and 10:30am  
Sunday School held from 9:40-10:20pm  
   
Pet Blessing - October 13 at 1:00pm! 
 All pets must be leashed or caged.  God loves all creatures, great and small, however, St. Luke's pastor does 
not.  Due to her severe phobia of a certain slithering reptile, please respect and appreciate that those  
blessings will need to take place in abstention and your understanding is much appreciated.  All other pets are 
welcome!   
   

Edgewood Church of the Brethren 
15025 New Windsor Road 
 New Windsor, MD  21776 

 
Worship service is on:  

Sunday mornings at 9:00 AM 
Bible Study is Thursdays at 7:00 PM 

 
Pastor  Paul Leatherman, Jr. 
Lay Preacher—Billy Horton 

 

New Windsor Presbyterian Church 
200 Church Street 

New Windsor, MD 21776 
 

Adult Bible Class—8AM-8:30AM 
Sunday Worship-8:45AM  
 
All are welcome! We are small in number but have 
a deep love for the Lord and for one another. 
There is a place for you! 
 
1st and 3rd Saturday monthly: 
Household Goods Giveaway 7AM-2PM. 
Donations welcome! 

WEST CARROLL REC COUNCIL NEWS 
 

West Carroll serves New Windsor, Union Bridge, 
Taneytown and surrounding areas. Anyone 
interested in Rec Council programs or events is 
welcome to attend our meetings, which are held 
the 2

nd
 Monday of each month at 7:00pm. 

 
Next Meeting Dates: Oct. 14

th
, Nov. 11

th
, No 

Meeting in Dec. 
 
Visit us at website: www.gowcrc.com and 
Facebook: http://www.facebook.com/
goWCRC. 

 
For general information about West Carroll  
programs, contact Community Coordinator,  
Penny Rockwood at 410-775-1506 or  
prockwood1@verizon.net. 

http://www.stlukesnewwindsor.org
http://www.gowcrc.com/
http://www.facebook.com/goWCRC
http://www.facebook.com/goWCRC


WATER AND SEWER BILLING 
 

 

The Mayor and Town Council are in support and have provided the Town Water and 
Sewer Billing Clerk direction to actively continue pursuing delinquent/outstanding  
water and sewer bills. The Water and Sewer Billing Clerk will provide monthly updates 
at Town Council meetings and focus efforts on sending certified letters and door  
hanger shutoff notices, as needed, to residents delinquent on payment. The  
establishment and payment of water and sewer charges is in accordance with Town 
Code Chapter as follows: 
 
Chapter C – CHARTER specifically C10-13 Charges 
 
Chapter 205 – WATER AND SEWERS specifically 205-37 Water and sewer charges 
established  
 
In fairness and respect for the up-to-date residents, elected officials and staff  
respectfully ask support and cooperation in our efforts to address the  outstanding  
water and sewer bills and bring all residents up to date and current. The goal is  
continued flexibility and willingness to work with delinquent accounts to avoid shutting 
off water if possible. However, as a last resort the water service will be shut off. 

CODE ENFORCEMENT 
 

 
The Mayor and Town Council are in support and have provided the Town Code En-
forcement Officer direction to actively continue pursuing code violations for unlicensed/
untagged vehicles and trailers. The Code Enforcement Officer will provide monthly up-
dates at Town Council meetings and will focus efforts on sending certified letters to 
property owners and vehicle owners in violation of Town Code Chapters and Sections 
as follow: 
 
Chapter 189 – VEHICLES AND TRAFFIC specifically 189-13 through 16 
 
Chapter 196 – VEHICLES, JUNK; VEHICLES UNDER REPAIR specifically 196-1 
through 12 
 
Elected officials and staff respectfully ask support and cooperation in our efforts to  
address these violations with the goal of peaceful, agreeable and friendly enforcement. 

AROUND TOWN HALL 



 

 
 





 

 



Are you looking for a mechanic, dog groomer or pet sitter? How about a place to worship or a 
museum or art gallery to visit? Check out the business listings on our website! If you know of a 
business that is not listed, please email that information to info@newwindsormd.org. 
 
 



 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Looking for something to do on Tuesday nights?  

 
How about joining us at the Windsor Station.  

The New Windsor Fire Department holds a weekly bingo on Tuesday nights.   
 

Food is available for purchase each night.  
 

TUESDAY NIGHT BINGO 
 

Doors open at 5:00pm 
Food served at 5:30pm 
Games start at 7:00pm 

 

 
 
 

New Windsor Auxiliary to the NWVFD News 
 
 

15 Week Club   Did you buy a 15 Week Club ticket?  Drawings started in July.  You didn’t win yet?  
Don’t give up hope.  We have weekly drawings until October 12.  Speaking about October 12, don’t 
forget to join us for dinner on October 12, 2024.  That is when we have the final big money drawings.  
Dinner is included in the price of your ticket. Doors open 4:00 pm, dinner served 5:00 pm.   So come 
and enjoy dinner and socializing and just maybe you will go home a little richer. 
 
 
Apple Dumpling Sale - You forgot to order your apple dumplings in advance?  You might have a  
second chance to buy an apple dumpling at Music on the Main.  Last year we sold out early so stop by 
early and satisfy that fall craving.  Since October is fire prevention month, we also have a few ideas on 
how to keep yourself safe in case of a fire emergency. We hope to see you there! 
 
 
Big Money Bingo   Do you enjoy playing BINGO?  Our Big Money BINGO is on  
October 26, 2024, and is the perfect opportunity to put your luck to the test. Large Jackpot $1500, 
Small Jackpot $600, Specials pay $300, Regular games pay $200.  Cost $60 in advance or $70 at the 
door.  Fried Chicken dinner included.  Doors open 4:30, first game starts 6:45.  For information call or 
text:    443-487-1278 or 443-677-2166. 
 
 
Holiday Bazaar – Are you a craftsy (I know, I made that up) person?  If you are, would you like to 
share/sell some of your creations?  If you do, the auxiliary is looking for vendors to participate in our 
Holiday Bazaar on November 16, 2024. You can reserve a space for $15 which includes an 8 foot table 
space and 2 chairs. Call 410-635-2909 (leave a message) for more information or to reserve a space.   
If you aren’t craftsy, it is a perfect time to do some holiday shopping.  You will be sure to find some 
special one-of-a-kind gifts. We are open from 8:00 – 2:00. 

Thank you for supporting the New Windsor Auxiliary to the NWVFD.  Proceeds from our efforts 
go toward helping the fire company purchase items they need to keep our community safe. 

https://www.nwfd10.org/


 

 



New Windsor Heritage Happenings! 
 

New Windsor Heritage has been working on some capital improvements this summer with a 
new exterior paint job and a new air conditioning system! Donations are always appreciated!  
 
Visit our booth at  Music on the Main, October 5th,  for delicious baked goods and browse 
through the museum!  
 
Capture a Moment with Santa at the New Windsor Auxiliary’s Holiday Bazaar on  
November 16! 
 
New Windsor Heritage will provide a memorable photo opportunity with Santa Claus and a 
charming old-time sleigh at the Holiday Bazaar. It’s a nostalgic touch that will make your  
holiday photos truly unique! Don't miss this enchanting experience! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Frank Batavick has followed up his first book, Time’s Crossroads: The History of New Windsor, 
MD, with the recently published, Establishing Shots: Stories of Life in the Video Age.  In it he 
profiles his 40 years as a television writer-producer and includes four chapters on New  
Windsor.  He chronicles the town’s local color from 1975 to 1990 when the Batavicks called it 
home, the storied Dielman Inn, and the town’s rich Civil War history.  The book also details the 
exploits of the exotic Bloom sisters, the romantic partners of famous writers Theodore Dreiser 
and H.L. Mencken who regularly visited the town in the early 20th century.  Establishing Shots 
is available for purchase at Westminster’s Rudolph Girls Books and Bonjongles; the gift shops 
of the Historical Society of Carroll County and New Windsor Heritage, and on Amazon.com. 
 
 
 
 
 
Have you ever visited New Windsor’s museum?  It is right next to the bank at 207 Main 
Street.  Stop by and visit most Saturdays from 10:00 am - 1:00 pm.  Would you like to help us 
preserve and celebrate New Windsor's history? To become a member, open your camera on 
your phone, scan the qr code below and complete a membership form! 
 
  Donate       Register 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 



 

 

Town of  New Windsor 
209 High Street 
P.O. Box 609 
New Windsor, MD  21776 
 

New Windsor Town Office Hours 
Monday - Friday 9:00 am - 3:00 pm 
Phone: 410-635-6575 
www.newwindsormd.gov 
FB, Town of New Windsor, Maryland! 
Return not requested 

  
 
 
 
 
 The New Windsor Lions Club sponsors monthly reading events free for all ages.  It is our mission to help 
with literacy in our community.  The next event is Friday Night Oct 25 during the New Windsor Lion Club annual  
Halloween Party.  The Lions for Literacy Holiday event will be on December 14  at 10 am in the Community 
Room.  Beginning in January 2025, Lions for Literacy will have events the 2nd Saturday of each month through 
June 2025.  Look for more details for each event on Facebook.  
 A pop up library is open at every event.  Books are available to borrow and enjoy with their family and 
friends at home.  If you would like to donate new or gently used books for the pop up library, please contact a 
New Windsor Lions Club member.   
 Lions For Literacy is a free, fun and educational activity for all ages to promote reading.  Pocantico Jersey 
Farm and Creamery sponsors an ice cream rewards program for attendance and bringing friends to the event. A 
featured book is given to each family to read and share.  
 If you would like to sponsor a featured book or donate towards this program, please contact  
Lynn Talbert at ltalbert58@gmail.com. 
 

mailto:ltalbert58@gmail.com

